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April 5, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott 
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott: 

This letter transmits an ordinance that would fund repair and replacement work to the existing electrical distribution system of the Ninth and Jefferson Building (NJB) located within the Harborview Medical Center campus. The costs associated with the electrical system repair and replacement work will be reimbursed by insurance revenue, however based on the need to move quickly with this project I am transmitting a proposed ordinance to provide the Facilities Management Division (FMD) with expenditure authority to begin the necessary work.  

On March 2, 2017, I issued a Determination of Emergency and Waiver to allow immediate repair and/or replacement of the electrical distribution system at the Ninth and Jefferson Building. This Determination and Waiver has been transmitted under separate cover to the Clerk of the Council in accordance with KCC 2.93.080.B. The enclosed emergency supplemental appropriation ordinance and Determination of Emergency will allow King County to quickly and appropriately respond to this matter. 

On May 14, 2016, during a routine test of the fire suppression system in the NJB, a top-cap on a water sprinkler riser failed resulting in a significant flood of water flowing down the stairwell from the 14th floor into the parking garage. This water flow entered all floors of the building, under the doors, resulting in various levels of flooding in the southeast corner of the building.

FMD was informed of the event on May 15, 2016, and coordinated information with King County Risk Management and the affected tenants during the subsequent repairs. Harborview Medical Center staff initiated repairs to walls and floors, which were completed in August, 2016. In September 2016 FMD learned from Harborview that the water damage was much more extensive than originally believed. Water penetrated the ceiling and impacted electrical systems housed in the Parking Garage. These systems provide the NJB with primary and emergency back-up power. The system also serves as the emergency back-up power for the Maleng Building which houses critical care functions including nursing beds and operating rooms.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Upon further investigation of the damage to the electrical system, FMD has learned that significant portions of the electrical distribution system in the NJB have been "compromised" by the water damage and, although it is still working, electrical code regulations require full replacement to ensure reliability. I am requesting an emergency appropriation at this time because the situation at the Ninth and Jefferson Building has deteriorated since the initial occurrence. The emergency generator system is damaged and is now experiencing “false starts”. These false starts threaten the already compromised electrical equipment. This problem is of particular concern because the emergency generator system powers a significant share of the of the Harborview campus, including inpatient facilities. The initial costs for this replacement are estimated at up to $28M. With this ordinance FMD seeks spending authority to begin the necessary repairs and replacement of the electrical system at the NJB while continuing to work with Zurich International, the building property loss carrier, for full reimbursement of the costs associated with this essential project.

A capital project with a proposed budget greater than $10 million is subject to a two-step process to determine whether it will be subject to mandatory phased appropriation (MPA) requirements associated with project risk. To expedite the MPA determination process I am exercising the authority granted to the Executive in KCC 4A.130.020 to immediately designate this project as an MPA project. 

This legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of improving the health and well-being of all people in our community and the guiding principle of aligning funding, policy and operational goals of King County government.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.



If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division at 206-477-9352.


Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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